
 
Elementary School Building Committee
April 26, 2010
7:00 PM   
TOWN BUILDING



AGENDA 


Dave Korn (7:40) Greg, Michael, Lisa, Lynn, Ellen, Amy, Gary, Steve, Craig, Paul, Neil, Lorraine)
1. Minutes Volunteer:  Michael 
2. Approval of Minutes 3/22:  Moved to approve as amended by Michael, Craig seconded, approved 7 -1 (Colletti); 4/5 Moved to approve as amended Gary, seconded by Steve, 7—1 (Colletti)
3. Design team update
a. Review of Bid documents – vote
b. Completed the cost estimate, slightly under budget, increased designed design contingency (still within 28 +/- as approved by MSBA); Final printing on Friday, Specifications on Wednesday; Everything has been coordinated and updated on the SMMA website; Pre bid May 13 3 to 5; If subcontractors call contact the CMS office.  All the big hurdles are behind us, having met all the order of conditions, registered at the registry.  Paul will drive them in after the appeal process has concluded.  We did get the MEPA letter and we were not scoped for an additional review.  Nothing binding regarding the Stone Building only encouraged to resolve amicably.  The two applications for the water and the septic will be made before beginning.  The waste water approval has been submitted to DEP and SMMA is not expecting any issues.  All of our permitting is in good shape.

Permanent signs were reduced significantly.  Bill Byron spoke to the one on Hartley saying that the feeling of the committee was it didn’t need to be as large as the Great Road sign.  Ellen pointed out there are no lights 

Contract documents are well underway and almost complete responding to comments from Bill Spratt and the Fire Department.  

Craig noted what inspections have been waived and what ones will have to be paid directly to the inspectors.  

There will have to be a memorandum of agreement for reimbursement of expenses of the contractor to the district via the town of stow.

There was a construction of top soil and where it would be stored during the project and it will be at the Community Garden or the Cemetary Committee.  A permit will need to be received from the Board of Selectmen.  
Motion:  To allow the architect to issue the bid documents as discussed and authorize SMMA to issue said documents.  Gary moved, Craig seconded.  Steve clarified which documents and it was made clear that all of the boards reviewed the documents.  7-1 (Colletti)  She made mention that they documents are not finished.  

Craig asked about the third party structural engineer and Paul mentioned it has come back via email that there were no issues.  Craig asked that it be included before the construction continues.  

To move to accept the construction sign as amended (contractor’s name will be added later) Amy moved, Steve seconded.  Steve asked if this was typical; Town Seal was approved by Linda Hathaway; Craig approved the sign as temporary 4 x 8 which is part of the MSBA funding agreement.  We added visit the town website stow-ma.gov.  Unanimous
4. Project Manager update

Paul reviewed the prequal documents.  Those in yellow were disqualified.  Paul explained generically that they either didn’t fill out the forms correctly, had bad references, or no school experience.  The elevator group did not have anyone qualified and so after checking with AG it was agreed to take out the MASS School Experience requirement.  We are going out for prequal next Tuesday.  
Overall good number of bidders.  (142)  Don’t think we have a lot of competition in the next three weeks.

Craig made a motion to readvertise the elevators, Amy seconded, Unanimous 8-0.

Paul reviewed the budget to date.  He mentioned that there is a prior amount of 37300 that were spent prior to the project on the feasibility study.  We had previously negotiated with the MSBA an amount up to 55200 on the feasibility study that they will reimburse.  

Paul reviewed the Consultant Amendments that have been approved and how it has hit the budget.  Only the historical consultant will come out of the contingency account.  The sound consultant will come under the permitting cost which is under the architect’s contract.  The Peer review costs.  Peer review will come under Project Manager “other management costs.

Lorraine pointed out that some of the fees for MA Chips registration will be reimbursed.  We are now registered as a Mass Chips District.

Ellen suggested adding a column to show our notes that developed the budget.  

Lorraine suggested that there should be a process meeting for the construction change order process.  

NSTAR documents were reviewed.  

Structural peer review was done, value engineering is ongoing, comments were relatively benign.  

Aluka bond: Craig made some calls, no discoloring, can endorse it; would not recommend it around high traffic areas.  

Lynn asked about the tennis courts and the recreation committee.  The tennis courts can be put on the septic system by DEP and they can’t use the play structure as it can not be recertified.  SMMA will provide a memo as to both of these. 

Steve asked about the Hale field redesign.  Michael said it is on the capital article for the town of Stow for May 3.  It will only impact one season.  The travel is the NRSD budget.

5. Fundraising / Outreach:  Ellen explained that the MSBA has dropped the reimbursement for fundraising.  We alerted MSBA as early as June 2009 with the OAR grant.  They were at Town Meeting and said the matching will be available.  
Ellen and Greta will work together to draft a letter based on what they see in the video.  

Spelling bee is on a roll. $2000/$3000 in sponsorship money.  Need 20 teams, have 10 teams already. Benches and tiles will be fundraisers in the future.  A few opportunities this summer will be going.  

6. Old Business/New Business
a. Discussed response to the letter of complaint to the Board of Selectmen.  Ellen asked for comments before the end of week.  Lynn asked if the letter should be edited to be less inflammatory.  Lynn agrees we have to respond just to temper the letter not to keep the conversation going. 
b. Groundbreaking should be planned.  Paul will contact MSBA for dates.
c. Craig discussed the OAR grant and he and Jamie are working on it.  

7. Next meeting:  Monday, May 17 7:00 p.m.; Monday, May 24, 6:00 pm Monday, 
8. ;June 7 – 6:00 pm (Openings at 3:00 pm in the Town Building)
9:09 Steve moved, Gary seconded to adjourn. 


